

## STATE OF TENNESSEE **DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT**

Workforce Services Division 220 French Landing Drive Nashville, TN 37243-1002 (615) 741-1031

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Marla Rye, Executive Director, LWDA Northern Middle

Kyla Guyette, Executive Director, LWDA Greater Memphis

Michele Holt, Executive Director, LWDA Southeast Lisa Evans, Executive Director, LWDA Northeast

EL Morton, Executive Director, LWDA East

Kristie Bennett, Senior Regional Director, TDLWD Selina Moore, Lead Regional Director, TDLWD

Sabra Bledsoe, Lead Regional Director, TDLWD

Jennifer Thacker, Lead Regional Director, TDLWD John Alexander, Regional Director. TDLWD

Brian Decker, Regional Director, TDLWD

Brian Vaughn, Regional Director, TDLWD

Commissioner Deniece Thomas, Department of Labor and Workforce Development

Commissioner Penny Schwinn, Department of Education

Commissioner Stuart McWhorter, Department of Economic and Community Development

Commissioner Clarence Carter, Department of Human Services

Mr. Michael Sullivan, State Director, Senator Bill Hagerty's Office

Mr. Sean Farrell, Chief of Staff, Senator Marsha Blackburn's Office

Congressman Mark E. Green

Congressman Steve Cohen

Congressman Tim Burchett

Congressman John W. Rose

Congressman Charles "Chuck" Fleischmann

Congressman Diana Harshbarger

Congressman Scott DeaJarlais

Senator Jack Johnson

Senator Paul Rose

Senator Becky Massey

Senator Heidi Campbell

Senator Todd Gardenhire

**Senator Rusty Crowe** 

Senator Dawn White

Representative Gino Bulso

Representative Antonio Parkinson

Representative Gloria Johnson

Representative Esther Helton-Haynes

Representative Tim Hicks

Representative Tim Rudd

Representative Bo Mitchell

Mayor Rogers Anderson

Mayor Lee Harris

Mayor Larry Potter

Mayor John Cooper

Mayor Weston Wamp

Mayor Joe Grandy III

Mayor Joe Carr

Mayor Ken Moore

Mayor Jim Strickland

Mayor Indya Kincannon

Mayor Tim Kelly

Mayor Todd Fowler

Mayor Shane McFarland

**Houston Shaw** 

Assistant Director, Business Solutions

DATE: May 30, 2023

SUBJECT: **Employee Dislocation Notification** 

> David's Bridal LLC WARN # 202300017

David's Bridal LLC filed an official WARN Notice with the Tennessee Department of Labor and Workforce Development, notifying the agency of a permanent closure to take place on or around June 12, 2023, through August 11, 2023. The total number of affected workers in Tennessee is 206. At this time, David's Bridal expects the only employees that will be affected to be at their headquarters in Pennsylvania. This company has locations in Tennessee at the following locations 1728 Galleria Boulevard, Suite 101, Franklin, TN 37607; 2765 Wolf Creek Parkway, Suite 101, Memphis, TN 38133; 7900 Kingston Pike, Knoxville, TN 37919; 321 Gallatin Pike, North, Madison, TN 37115; 1820 Gunbarrel Road Ste., 400, Chattanooga, TN 37421; 3135 Peoples Street Ste., 100, Johnson City, TN 37604; and 2615 Medical Center Pkwy, Ste. 450, Murfreesboro, TN 37129. The company notified the Tennessee Department of Labor and Workforce Development's Dislocated Worker Unit on April 14, 2023.

The employees at the facility are not represented by a collective bargaining agreement. The Northern Middle, Greater Memphis, East, Southeast, and Northeast Local Workforce Development Area rapid response teams, employed by Workforce Essentials, Workforce Midsouth, East TN HRA, First TN Development District, and Southeast TN Development District, have been notified to coordinate services with the employer and affected employees. The Northern Middle, Greater Memphis, East, Southeast, and Northeast Local Workforce Development Board, will be responsible for the oversight of the continued follow-up of Rapid Response and Dislocated Worker services associated with this event. If you need additional information or have questions, please contact the Dislocated Worker Unit at (615) 253-6355.

For legislative office inquiries concerning this WARN, please contact: Stamatia Xixis | Chief of Staff 220 French Landing Dr., Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-770-1710, c. 615-490-2558 stamatia.xixis@tn.gov

For media inquiries concerning this WARN, please contact: Chris Cannon | Chief of Communications 220 French Landing Dr., Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-253-4251, c. 615-426-5074 Chris.Cannon@tn.gov